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SCOTT MABRY 
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OCCUPATIONAL SAFETY AND HEALTH DIVISION 

Re: Process Safety Management Retail Exemption Enforcement Policy 

On April 30, 2018, the Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA) issued a memorandum offering 
guidance on the issuance of citations for the exemption of retail facilities within the Process Safety Management 
standard. 

The following North American Industry Classification System (NAICS) codes will be exempt as retail facilities: 
424510 (Grain and Field Bean Merchant Wholesalers); 424590 (Other Farm Product Raw Material Merchant 
Wholesalers); and 424910 (Farm Supplies Merchant Wholesalers). However, OSHA expects employers in these 
industries to continue to comply with other applicable standards including 29 CFR 1910.109(i) (storage of ammonium 
nitrate), 29 CFR 1910.111 (storage and handling of anhydrous ammonia), 29 CFR 1910.120 (hazardous waste 
operations and emergency response, and 29 CFR 1910.1200 (hazard communication). 

Per this memorandum, the Occupational Safety and Health (OSH) Division of the North Carolina Department of Labor 
adopts the above-mentioned process safety management retail exemption enforcement policy for use in North Carolina. 
The referenced memorandum from April 30, 2018 is attached. 
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